Natural Sciences Chairs Council

January 13, 2016
1:00pm – 2:52pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, D. Fischman, D. Chen-Maynard, B. Stanley, K. Voigt,

 P. Williams, R. Smith, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, S. McGill, 
M. Chao, L. Lewis
1) Approval of minutes for December 2, 2015 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. Chao announced that Dr. Nicole Bournias has renewed funding for her CIRM grant through 2023.
b. Announcements from administration
· Submit additional sections by February 1st. Departments need to submit the actual cost for each additional section. Renée will provide, by the next chairs meeting, an analysis of the cost of additional sections based on current budgets.
· The dean previously sent out an email regarding a group (IIE-Scholar Rescue Fund) that is looking to find places for visiting scholars. She asked that the chairs review the list to see if there are any scholars whom we might invite. She will resend the email to the chairs.
· There is a new task force being formed to address the students’ safety. Members are being sought for this task force.  The dean will send out additional information about the task force.
· GE Conversations will take place on January 19th from 12:00-1:30pm and on January 22nd from 9:30-11:00am in PL-4005A.

· Concur travel – Cindy Levin will attend the next chairs meeting on January 27th to give a brief demonstration and to answer any questions that the chairs have regarding use of the CONCUR travel system.
· A reminder that there will be a lunch on January 29th from 12:00-1:30 at the Delhi Palace on Diners Court in San Bernardino. All members of the chairs’ council are welcome to attend.
· Summer 2016 will be handled through CEL. There have been discussions on revenue sharing and the expectations of growth from last summer. 

· Q2S – Kim Costino was appointed as the director. The dean has scheduled regular meetings with Dr. Costino and will invite her to attend a future chairs meeting.

· There have been discussions on appointing a faculty co-director of the Coyote First Step program.

· Faculty Center for Excellence – Dr. Thompson has contacted the dean and wants to meet with the council of chairs and to do an open forum for our faculty. Lory will assist in coordinating these meetings. The dean has emailed some questions regarding the process for determining the format and scope of the center.
· The TRC will be running on an ad-hoc basis until a new director is appointed. Dr. Davida Fischman has been asked to be the point person for the remainder of the academic year.

· There are discussions on whether or not to split the AVP for Research and Dean of Graduate Studies position back into two separate positions.

· The IUSE proposal is due today, and all documents have been submitted to Rachel Weiss. The dean thanked everyone who had provided support for the proposal.
3) Discussion Items:
a. Assessment update (Davida Fischman) – Dr. Fischman reported the following:
· She has opened a folder to share documents of interest (https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B53rQbvz8N3bX1JNOU9SdUZsVVk). This includes a folder for criteria and rubrics departments are using to assess projects and presentations; she asked that interested departments either upload rubrics or email them to her so that she can to upload them. This also includes a document that collects brief overviews of department assessment plans overall, with some detail for this year.
· She would like to meet with departments or department committees to help forward the work, and will be in touch with each of the chairs to set up the meetings.
· The Committee on Learning Assessment and Student Success (CLASS) met this morning, and the main topic of discussion was GE. The intent is, as much as possible, to use a backwards design structure.
The first step is to set up criteria to review proposed GE courses, based on the GELOs that have been developed. A call will come out next week to solicit applications to work on this, with applications due on February 1st. The intent is to have several groups, each working on one or more GELOs, and to have a mix of group (or subgroup) working meetings, with several whole-group meetings interspersed in order to create a coherent set of criteria. There may (or may not) be criteria that will be common to all, but that will be determined based on the work of these groups.
Davida urged the Chairs to participate and to encourage their faculty to participate in this work so CNS can have significant input. There will be a certain amount of compensation, but it is not yet known how much.

b. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams reported the following:

· Census is February 1st and as of today the college is at 101.7% of target for the winter quarter. 
· Priority registration for spring begins on February 15th. 

· Summer schedule build ends on February 12th. He reminded the chairs that there will be a lot events going on in the summer and it is important for the departments to have all classrooms in the schedule by the deadline. 
· Schedule build for the fall should begin in early March.
c. Grades First – Dr. Williams announced that the EAB software, Grades First will go live mid-February. Grades First is advising software that allows advisors to login to student and make notes that will be saved for other advisors to see. The professional advisors for the college will be trained on this software and additional training sessions will be held for faculty members and staff on the following days:
February 29th 9-10, 11-12, 12-1

March 9th 9-10, 11-12, 12-1

March 16th 11-12, 1-2, 2-3

Dr. Williams asked the chairs to encourage their faculty advisors to sign up for training.

d. Equipment requests – The dean asked the chairs to look over the proposed equipment fund allocations that she emailed and to give her comments, suggestions, feedback by January 22nd.
e. Budget – The dean provided budget information for the chairs. The college has been supplementing the base budget with one-time funds. The one-time funding is now depleted primarily as a result of start-up funding, the requirement that carry-forwards be less than 5% of the base budget, and the increased (non-instructional costs) associated with enrollment growth. We are continuing our efforts that began in fall 2014 to review spending in the personnel and non-personnel (approximately 4.5% of the overall budget) although the savings identified to date are small.  Discussions with the VP for Administration & Finance and the interim Provost are also continuing to take place regarding the budget.   Based on these there is an understanding of the needs of the college and that the college is being diligent in reviewing its budget and spending. The college has been encouraged to spend the CERF funds. Due to a strict interpretation of the guidelines, the dean has been very careful about which purchases she approves using these funds. She is trying to get more defined guidelines before allowing purchases. Renée gave some suggestions on how to spend the funds that are based on what other colleges are doing. A discussion followed. IDC from grants in the college are basically spoken for, however the departments may have IDC funds available for their use. A brief discussion followed. 
f. Lab Coordinators – the dean asked the group if they wanted to pursue creating guidelines for the duties and compensation for lab coordination. Having such guidelines would assist in ensuring fairness. Dr. Stanley shared the policy he follows in chemistry. There was a brief discussion and the chairs agreed that they would like to develop guidelines for lab coordination. The dean would like the chairs to send her the responsibilities of lab coordinators in their departments and how compensation is given to faculty members taking on this role. This information is due by January 29th.
g. Team teaching – There was a discussion regarding team teaching and how faculty members should be compensated for team teaching. After discussing this topic, it doesn’t seem to be a widespread issue across the college.  Each example will be treated on a case-by-case basis.
h. Curricula changes - There was a discussion as to whether or not the departments should hold off on curricula changes due to the Q2S conversion. The chairs felt that the departments should not hold off on curricula changes right now and that they are keeping the conversion in mind when making these changes.

i. Commencement – There have been discussions on eliminating December commencements. The dean asked the chairs for feedback and comments. A discussion followed.
4) Other: 
 
